
 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
  

September 15, 2017 

Friday Flapper 
Calendar of Events 
 
September 25, Monday  
- Early Dismissal – 2:05 p.m. 

September 26, Tuesday  
- Picture Day individual photos 8:45 am  

October 5/6    
- Teacher’s Conference, Surrey, BC NO      
SCHOOL 

October 9, Monday  
- Thanksgiving Day – NO SCHOOL 

October 16, Tuesday   
- Midterm Reports for High School 

October 30, Monday  
- Early Dismissal 2:05 p.m. 

November 9/10 Thurs/Friday  
- PD days – TFT follow up course work 
NO SCHOOL 

November 13, Monday   
- Remembrance Day – NO SCHOOL 

November 17, Friday  
- H.S. Report Card #1 

November 22, Wednesday  
- Report Card writing Elementary 
teachers NO SCHOOL K-7  

November 27, Monday  
- Gr 8-12 Parent Teacher Interviews 
- Early Dismissal 
- Society meeting – 7:30pm 
 
November 28, Tuesday  
- Gr 8-12 Parent Teacher Interviews 
- No school for Gr 8-12 students 

December 1, Friday  
- Report Card #1 K-7 

December 4, Monday  
- K-7 Parent/teacher interviews evening 

December 5, Tuesday  
- K-7 Parent/teacher interview – NO 
SCHOOL K-7 

December 14, Thursday  
- H.S. Christmas Banquet and Dance  

December 18, Monday  
- Early dismissal 2:05 p.m. 

December 20, Wednesday  
- Christmas Concert/Program 
- Band Dessert Fundraiser 

December 21, Thursday  
- Last Day before Christmas break 
 
December 28/29   
- Alumni Volleyball Tournament 

 

 

 

Centennial Christian School 
 250-635-6173 
www.centennialchristian.ca 

Sports Fees 
World’s Finest Chocolates are in!! This year we have ordered assorted boxes of 
chocolates! All athletes from Grade 6-12 who are planning to participate on CCS 
teams this year (volleyball, basketball, badminton) are required to raise $45 by 
selling chocolates.  This money is used to update uniforms, pay for inclusion in BC 
School Sports and helps to cover other expenses like equipment purchases and 
gym rentals.  
 

Two options for fulfilling fundraising requirements: 
 

1) Drop off $90 at the office.  Pick up your box of chocolates.  Sell the box and 
keep the proceeds 

2) Drop off $45 – don’t sell chocolates. 
 

Due Date for money is Friday, September 22. 
 

Mr. Tim Block, Athletics Director 

 
 

 

Fall School Grounds Clean-up! 
Tuesday, September 26 
It is time for the annual fall school ground Cleanup. All those who have – rakes, 
shovels, wheel barrows, gloves, willing spirits, pitch forks, ladders, and more 
are invited to join!  The Building and Grounds Committee is organizing a fun 
evening of working together to spruce up the playground and other general areas 
around the school.  The Committee is preparing a list of jobs and activities in 
which everyone can participate; young and old, students and parents, friends and 
community members can all contribute to improve the appearance and safety of 
our facility and grounds.  Set the evening aside to have fellowship, fun, and fruitful 
labour!  Work will begin at 6:30 pm. (Come as soon as you can after your 
family supper time!) 
 

Mr. Jeff Lehman, Building and Grounds  

 
 
 
 

 

Welcome to CCS! 
We are happy to welcome 3 new staff members to CCS this week.  Maria Koerner 
will be temporarily filling in for Ruth Magee as Distance Education Coordinator at 
the school.  Taylor McCristall has been hired to work as pre-school assistant with 
Mrs. Mantel.  Finally, we welcome Kristine Ewald who is working as Special 
Education Assistant in the grade 4/5 classroom on Thursdays and 
Fridays.  Welcome Maria, Taylor and Kristine to the CCS Staff! 
 

Mr. Edgar Veldman 
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TOC and EA Subs Needed Next Year! 
Centennial Christian is inviting applications and resumes from anyone interested 
in being a TOC (Teacher on Call) or an EA (Educational Assistant) substitute for the 
2017/2018 school year.  Please drop you resume off at the front office.  Thank you. 
 

Interested candidates are invited to inquire, or to send applications including cover 
letter and resumé to: 
 

Edgar Veldman, Principal, Centennial Christian School 
3608 Sparks St.  Terrace, BC   V8G 2V6 
principal@centennialchristian.ca 
 
 

Mr. Edgar Veldman, Principal 

 

 

Attendance/Lates 
The following is the attendance/late policy.  We are required by the Ministry of 
Education to follow this policy.    
Excused Late:  Doctor, dentist, orthodontist appointments, illness 
Unexcused Late:  Sleeping in, out for lunch, running late, my mom slept in again, I 
just had to print my report, my ride was late, etc. 
It is imperative that parents send a note or phone the school office informing 
us of your child’s reason for being late or absent.  A doctor or dentist note is 
required for all appointments made during school hours for all high school 
students.  If this is not done, your child will be considered unexcused absent/late.     
Should you have questions about this, please talk to one of us.  We thank you for 
your cooperation. 
 

Mr. Edgar Veldman, Principal  
 
 

 

Study Hall 
In order to promote a disciplined approach to homework completion and its direct 
correlation to success in school, Centennial Christian School Study Hall will begin 
the next week and carry through until final exams in June.  Study Hall will be 
mandatory for students in Grades 8 - 10 who did not complete their homework 
required for one or more of their classes.  Students with incomplete homework 
must report to the Study Hall room at 3:15 p.m. sharp and will be dismissed at 
4:00 p.m.  Teachers will monitor this quiet work environment and students must 
quietly work on homework during the entire time in Study Hall regardless of 
whether they completed their incomplete homework before or during Study Hall.  
Students are highly encouraged to avoid taking part time shifts immediately after 
school as Study Hall takes precedence over work, school sports, etc.  There will be 
no study hall on Fridays.  Students who have not completed homework on Fridays 
will be put on the study hall list for Monday. 
 

Mr. Edgar Veldman, Principal  
 

 
Picture Day 
Picture Day will be on Tuesday, September 26.  Wear your biggest and 
brightest smiles that day!  
 

Mrs. Charlene Brown, Secretary 
 
 
 

 

Scholastic Book Orders 
Scholastic book orders went home last week and are due to be ordered by Friday, 
September 22.  If you have questions, please call the school office.   
 

Mrs. Anita Struyk 

 
 
 

 

mailto:principal@centennialchristian.ca
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Gift Card Fundraiser 
Centennial Christian School has been participating in a fundraiser for the past few years.  We 
purchase gift cards from Save On Foods and Safeway at a discounted price.  We, in turn, sell 
them for face value at our school office.  They are sold in $50 and $100 denominations.  This 
is an incredibly easy fundraiser with very little work.  All we need is your participation!  Gift 
cards are available any time of the day throughout the year at the school office.   
 

Please stop by before you do your weekly groceries!  We appreciate you helping make this 
fundraiser a huge success! 
 

The Office Ladies 
 

 

Attention CCS Volunteers 
CCS has registered for an online Criminal Record Check system with the Ministry of Justice of 
BC.  This method of registering our volunteers is free and can be completed online in 10 
minutes or less.  All CCS volunteers who are with students must have this criminal record 
check completed.  This includes field trip drivers, trip chaperons, sports team drivers, 
classroom volunteers, playground supervisors, etc.  We would like to get as many of our 
parents registered through this free online system to maximize our volunteer pool and 
ensure our students safety.  Even if you do not currently volunteer please complete this 
process.   Many of you already have your criminal record check on file with the school 
through the RCMP; however, we would like to have everyone (all parents) move to this 
new online system with the Ministry of Justice.   You will find an attachment with this 
week's Friday Flapper which has the website and access code for CCS to complete your 
criminal record check.   We encourage all mothers and fathers to complete their criminal 
record check online.  Please choose the request a new criminal record check option when 
starting.  This criminal record check will be valid for 5 years.  Thank you. 
 

Mr. Edgar Veldman, Principal  

 


